
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

        POSTHUMOUS RECOGNITION OF MR. PAUL C. HANSEN 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 21-22/44 

 
 
 

Honoring the life and service of Mr. Paul C. Hansen 
 
 

Whereas, Mr. Paul C. Hansen returned to his alma mater of Lynwood High School in 1973 to faithfully and 

honorably serve the Lynwood Unified School District for thirty-seven years as a Special Education Teacher and 

that service was unquestionably characterized by consistent commitment and outstanding loyalty to the staff and 

students of the community; and 

 

 

Whereas, Mr. Hansen continued to serve the students of the Lynwood Unified School District as a Substitute 

Teacher and Stage Crew Advisor for an additional twelve years after retiring in 2010; and 

 

 

Whereas, Mr. Hansen was solely responsible for maintaining records of various school wide events at Lynwood 

High School and was regularly seen at the top of the bleachers or at the back of the Performing Arts Center 

videotaping all school events; and  

 

Whereas, Mr. Hansen dedicated countless hours to the students and staff at Lynwood High School as he trained 

students to run the stage crew and lights for school wide activities and recorded hundreds of hours of assemblies, 

concerts and athletic events; and 

 

 

Whereas, Mr. Hansen served as the “unofficial” Lynwood High School Historian for 49 years from his graduation 

in 1968 until the day of his passing in 2022 and was a wealth of knowledge to administrators, staff, students and 

community members, cementing his legacy as “Once a Knight, Always a Knight”; 

 

 

Now therefore be it hereby resolved, that we, the members of the Lynwood Unified School District Board of 

Education, express our sincerest appreciation for the dedication and service Mr. Hansen provided to Lynwood 

Unified School District, an accolade that is so richly earned and deserved. 

 

 

Be it further resolved, that we extend our deepest condolences to the family of Mr. Paul C. Hansen, who passed 

away on February 8, 2022. 



 

 

Be it finally resolved, that this resolution be made an integral part of the Minutes of the  

February 24, 2022, meeting of this Board. 

 

Passed and adopted by the Governing Board of the Lynwood Unified School District on February 24, 2022. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

                     Alfonso Morales, Esq. – Board President 
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